Summary


Estimates show the District’s resident population will double by year 2020. This does not include the transient population of the tourist, consumers and employees that invade the District each day.  Calls for service have not decreased, but rather increased as the areas growth continues to affect the District’s operations. Aging equipment and unfunded mandates continue to stretch the District’s limited funding.  While the District has been fortunate to receive grant funding to offset much of these expenses, continual grant approvals are not guaranteed. Solid financial support should be in place to acquire and maintain necessary equipment and training.  
The District is at a point where substantial growth in population and protected property requires the District to make some hard decisions.  Based on the data contained within this report, personnel and infrastructural needs have become paramount.  The District personnel cannot continue to response to increased calls for service in progressively more complex operations and continue the current level of service.  The issue in a nutshell is: Does the District see the need for the increased infrastructure and personnel to maintain the current level of service?  If so, how does the district fund these acquisitions and personnel?  If not, will the taxpayers be satisfied with an increase in response time and diminished service capabilities to their call for service? How will the District explain this trend of increased response time with diminished service capabilities to the satisfaction of the public?
While the District has explored various different means of financing the operations of the district, current funding mechanisms will not support the future needs of the District if the District decides to maintain the current level of service.  Under current Idaho Code, new growth does not support the financial means to acquire needed personnel and equipment to service the extra demands placed on the District. Currently, property tax is the only solid funding option at the District’s disposal.  While property tax increases are not popular, the District should allow the taxpayers to decide the level of service they desire though a vote on funding the district operations as identified in this document.

